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Sunday Schedule:                         

June 11 

Sunday 
Prayer Walk            8:45 pm 

Small Groups            9:00 am 

Morning Worship          10:30 am 

Budget/Finance            4:00 pm 

Puppets             5:15 pm 

Evening Worship            6:00 pm 

Deacon’s Meeting           7:00 pm 

A Note from the Pastor…                                               

One essential of God-honoring leadership that we talked 
about Sunday is intentionally giving our ministry away.  We 
learned that our value as leaders is not in what we do, but in 
who we equip and empower to do ministry.  It is the leader’s 
duty to pass his/her ministry on to future generations.  This 
week, I wanted to take a moment to point out three pitfalls 
that we should avoid as we try to hand the ministry baton to 
the next runner. 

We drop the baton and hope someone picks it up.  This is 
also the pitfall we make when we do not take time to 
intentionally hand our ministry to the next generation. 
We drop the baton when we are no longer able or     
willing to continue in the ministry and hope that     
someone will pick it up.  This hurts the church because 
many of the lessons learned over years of successful 
ministry are lost when we drop the baton.  We may also 
find that no one picks the baton up and the ministry dies 
with us.  To avoid this, we must intentionally equip 
someone to carry the baton before we run out of time or 
energy. 

We refuse to let go.  This may be the opposite of the above. 
Instead of dropping the baton, we refuse to let go.  In 
this situation, the next runner may be trying to get a grip 
on the baton, but they cannot because we refuse to give 
them anything substantial to hold.  To avoid this pitfall, 
we must give the future runner substantive ministry 
tasks sooner than we might like.  We should also value 
their input and opinions as we strive to empower them 
to do the ministry (not watch us do the ministry).  If we 
refuse to let go of the baton, the future runner will soon 
become discouraged and quit. 

We become a hovering coach.  Some coaching is good, but 
hovering is destructive.  When we hover, we constantly 
correct, complain, and condemn the future runner.  This 
is especially tempting when the future runner has a 
different running style than we do.  We tend to think 
that our way is the best way and the only way, but most 
of the time, it is not.  To avoid this pitfall, we should give 
the future runner some room to make decisions, make 
mistakes, and develop their own strategies and       
methods.  

Who are you preparing to take your baton? Who will do the 
ministry when your race is done? Let us commit to find, 
equip, and empower the future runners in our church, not to 
do ministry tomorrow, but to do it today. God is working in 
our church. I look forward to seeing you this Sunday at PRBC. 

Dr. Josh Cook 

Attendance 
Small Groups:     206 

Morning Worship:     252 

Evening Worship:    150        

Wednesday Night:    98 

Tithes/Offerings June 4: 
$22,443                                        

2017 Total: $336,829                
RFT: $24,285                           

Childcare (6/11) 

Jeremy Brown                    

Rebekah Brown                      

Myra Dees                     

Dale McGriff                    

Lori McGriff 

Praise Pals (6/11)                   

Susan White 

Kids in Him (June) 

Genie Parks                    

Sue Kelley  

Jesus and Me (June) 

Janice Poole                         

Mindy Ellis  

Security Patrol (6/11) 

Gene Sykes                       

Kent Nuss                         

Allen Myers 

Deacon Hospital Visits 

Fred Howard (Friday 6/9)              

Kent Nuss (Saturday 6/10)                                           

Matt Dillon (Sunday 6/11) 

We are currently taking applications for 2 
positions at our CFLC.  If you would like to 
apply, please come pick up and fill out an 

application from the church office. 

Budget:  In memory of Gary Hannah by Sue Rotenberry. 

Jesus Pantry: In memory of Gary Hannah by Willodean 
& James Salter. 

Activities (Sweet Tea Tuesdays): In honor of Jane 
Bellew and Adult 5 by Joel & Patsy Stoves. 

RFT: In memory of Floyd Syx by Helen Syx. 

Upcoming Events                       
Evangelism Matters—June 25    

Business Meeting—June 25 

Sweet Tea Tuesdays!                 
June 13, 20, 27                                 

11:00 am—1:00 pm                                       
Sign up to work in the church office.                           

Come be apart of this                            
ministry and have fun! 

VBS Musical                     
June 11                          

Morning Worship Service 

July 4 Celebration 

Popsicles & Fireworks 

WMU General Meeting             
Monday, June 12                     
10:00 am                         

Fellowship Hall 

Deacon’s Meeting                    
June 11 at 7:00 pm                      

Fellowship Hall 


